
April 15th, 2025 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell 
Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents 
present. 
 
The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made a motion to accept the 
minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Chad Cooley made it unanimous, and the 
minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a 
motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The 
treasurer’s report was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Rolled the Northeast Bradford School baseball and softball fields. 
Took chains and plows off. 
Swept all tar and chipped roads 
Graded and rolled material on Deehan and Wolf Hill Rd. 
Added pipe headwalls and cleaned up ditches on Dehaan Rd. 
Repaired and installed numerous road signs 
Pushed cinders into shed and put rake on the tractor 
Changed fluids, filters, and repaired the roller hydraulic hose in the roller 
Turned in the dirt and gravel rd. applications. 
Had a successful township cleanup day 
 
All bills on hand were paid. 
 
The Herrick Volunteer Fire Company contract was signed. 
 
Liquid Fuel and State Road Turnback funds came in for $170,920.73. 
 
After reviewing information, Chad Cooley made a motion to purchase the MG 6-10 Drag-A-Box 
Asphalt Material Spreader for $28,550.00. Jeff Robbins seconded this motion, John Strope made it 
unanimous, and the motion passed. 
 
Pending the updated oil pricing, Chad Cooley made a motion to advertise the extra dust oil 
opportunity for township residents. John Strope seconded that motion, Jeff Robbins made it 
unanimous and the motion passed.  
 
Bidding for AEP/EDP dust control will also be advertised with bid packets due by the next meeting on 
May 21st. 
 
Jeff Robbins made a motion to go ahead with advertising the position of tax collector that will be open 
in January 2026.  Chad Cooley seconded that motion and the motion passed. 
 
Claire Road is still pending at this time.                                                                           
 

Meeting adjourned, 8:10 p.m.      
 
 
 

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 
_____________ Approved      


